

Office of the City Clerk P.O. Box 1293 Albuquerque, NM 87103 Phone (505) 924-3650 Fax (505) 924-3660 www.cabq.gov/clerk

Sent via Tracked Mail and Electronic Mail

December 12, 2019

Republican Party of Bernalillo County c/o Julie Wright PO Box 92422 Albuquerque, NM 87199 bcgophq@gmail.com bcgopjulie@gmail.com

Eric Shimamoto 1710 Old Town Rd NW Albuquerque, NM 87104 kcemigre@hotmail.com

Re: Shimamoto vs. Republican Party of Bernalillo County, BOE-07-19 - Notice of Resolution

Dear Ms. Wright and Mr. Shimamoto,

On December 6 Ms. Julie Wright with the Republican Party of Bernalillo County (RPBC) and Mr. Carter Harrison, Legal Council to the Republican Party of Bernalillo County met with the City Clerk, Katy Duhigg to discuss voluntary compliance in the case BOE 07-19, Shimamoto v. RPBC.

The Clerk offered, and RPBC agreed to, the following terms:

- RPBC will file as an MFC. This was completed on December 9, 2019.
- Because the bulk of the filing deadlines for the 2019 Regular Local Election and the 2019 Runoff Election have passed, the City Clerk's office will build a new filing schedule for the RPBC. The RPBC will be required to file their first statement by December 13, 5:00pm.
- Clerk Duhigg agreed to waive bank requirements including the requirement for the City
 Clerk's office to have access to the RPBC's bank account, and the requirement for the
 RPBC to close their bank account, as the expenditures made during the 2019 Regular
 Local Election were conducted from their general account.

RPBC filed a campaign finance report on December 11, 2019, listing expenditures made in support of Brook Bassan, however expenditures made in support of Trudy Jones were included in the filing. RPBC needs to amend their report to reflect all expenditures made in the 2019 Local Election by January 6, 2019. Once RPBC completes all required amendments, this

complaint will be dismissed by the Clerk and the Board of Ethics will be notified that this complaint has been informally resolved via voluntary compliance. Complainant may file a new complaint with the City Clerk within ten days of receiving this notice of the resolution.

Sincerely,

Katy Duhigg

Albuquerque City Clerk

Encl.

Cc: Andrew Schultz, Board of Ethics and Campaign Practices

John Grisham, Election Auditor